Lisbon Community School 
Regular Board Meeting
April 10, 2024 – Lisbon CSD Pride Room – 6:00 p.m. 

President Caspers called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Members present:  Caspers, Baker, Mallie, Prasil, Richey
Members absent:  None

Motion by Prasil, second by Richey to approve the Agenda.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).

Motion by Mallie, second by Prasil to approve the Resolution for the FY25 GO Bond Surplus Levy in the amount of $255,000.00.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).  

Motion by Mallie, second by Richey to approve a High School Activities Director stipend position for FY25.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).  

Motion by Baker, second by Mallie to approve a High School Girls Wrestling program for FY25.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).

Motion by Richey, second by Prasil to approve the 2024 Summer School dates of July 9 – 11, July 16 – 18, July 23 – 25, and August 6 – 8.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).

Motion by Mallie, second by Baker to approve the 2nd Reading and Adoption of Board Policies 705.01, 705.01 R(1), 705.01 R(2), 707.05, 707.05 R(1), 712, and 712 R(1).  All ayes motion carried (5-0).

Motion by Prasil, second by Richey to approve 5 open enrollment requests into the District.  All ayes motion carried (5-0). 

Board Member Baker gave a facility plan update to include masonry on the CTE building, crane work, and checking the roof for leaks.

Superintendent Pino noted they recently met on the touch screen and graphics for the common space, the curved wall, mural, and furniture.  She will share visuals when she receives them.

Secondary Principal Leighty shared that Mrs. Kibby will be moving the end of the month into the auditorium balcony, ISASP testing week has been busy, and the Junior High kids helped out with the track meet last night and it was really appreciated!    

Elementary Principal Brown thanked the Admin team for covering for him during his paternity leave, ISASP has gone well, students will be taking the Conditions for Learning survey the end of April, new math materials have arrived, walk-a-thon donation packets and T-Shirt links have gone out, and there will be a sales roundup at Brothers that will also go towards the playground.  

Athletic Director Horman discussed the state Jazz Band competition, in which we finished 5th out of 15 schools, the musical opened this past weekend and will be performing again this coming weekend, 16 teams were here last night for the track meet, and we had about 40 adult volunteers and 25-30 Junior High helpers that really kept things flowing.     

Superintendent Pino discussed working with a grant specialist on the safety grant, policies are being approved as part of that process, and she and Board Member Richey attended the Childcare Summit last night at Cornell.

Upcoming Board Meetings are as follows:
April 24, 2024 – 6:00 p.m. 2nd Public Hearing for FY25 budget
May 8, 2024 – 6:00 p.m. Regular School Board Meeting

Motion by Mallie, second by Prasil to approve the Consent Agenda.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).  

The Board Moved into Exempt Session at 6:47 p.m. for the Purpose of Discussing Strategy Related to Collective Bargaining pursuant to Iowa Code 20.17(3).  

Motion by Baker, second by Prasil to adjourn at 7:53 p.m.  All ayes motion carried (5-0).
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